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Item 5.02  Departure of Directors or Certain Officers; Election of
           Directors; Appointment of Certain Officers; Compensatory
           Arrangements of Certain Officers.

     (c)  On October 25, 2007, Gregory L. Christopher was appointed to the
position of Chief Operating Officer of Mueller Industries, Inc. (the
"Company"), effective immediately.  Mr. Christopher is party to an
employment agreement with the Company, dated November 9, 2006.  A
description of the employment agreement, as well as biographical
information for Mr. Christopher, is included in the Company's annual proxy
statement, as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on March
27, 2007.

     (e)  On October 25, 2007, following approval from the Company's Board
of Directors acting upon the recommendation of the Compensation and Stock
Option Committee of the Board of Directors (the "Compensation Committee"),
the Company entered into the Third Amendment (the "Third Amendment") to the
Amended and Restated Employment Agreement, dated as of September 17, 1997,
with Harvey Karp (the "Karp Employment Agreement").  The Third Amendment
extends the term of the Karp Employment Agreement through December 31,
2008, and provides that, unless either party gives written notice to the
other at least 120 days prior to the end of the term of employment of its
intention not to renew the term, such term shall continue in effect until
December 31, 2009, and shall thereafter renew for successive one-year
periods until such notice is given or until Mr. Karp's employment is



otherwise terminated.  The summary of the Third Amendment is qualified in
its entirety by reference to the full text of the Third Amendment attached
hereto as Exhibit 10.1.

     On October 25, 2007, following approval from the Company's Board of
Directors acting upon the recommendation of the Compensation Committee, the
Company entered into an Amended and Restated Consulting Agreement with
Harvey Karp, which serves to amend the Consulting Agreement between the
Company and Harvey Karp, dated June 21, 2004.  Among other things, the
Amended and Restated Consulting Agreement amends the original Consulting
Agreement to provide for effectiveness upon the termination of Mr. Karp's
employment with the Company (rather than January 1, 2008) and provides for
an annual consulting fee for each of the first four years of the consulting
period equal to two-thirds of the lesser of (i) Mr. Karp's highest annual
cash compensation (consisting of base salary and annual bonus) for the
three-year period from 2005 to 2007 or (ii) $2 million.  The summary of the
Amended and Restated Consulting Agreement is qualified in its entirety by
reference to the full text of the amendment attached hereto as Exhibit
10.2.

Item 8.01  Other Events.

     On October 26, 2007, the Company issued a press release, which is
attached hereto as Exhibit 99.1.

     Attached hereto as Exhibit 99.2 is the Company's Quarterly Report to
Stockholders for the quarter ended September 29, 2007.
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Statements in this Form 8-K that are not strictly historical may be
"forward-looking" statements, which involve risks and uncertainties.  The
reader should not place undue reliance on forward-looking statements, which
speak only as of the date of this Form 8-K.  The Company has no obligation
to publicly update or revise any forward-looking statements to reflect
events after the date of this Form 8-K.

Item 9.01. Financial Statements and Exhibits.

(c) Exhibits
Exhibit No.          Description

10.1               Third Amendment, dated October 25, 2007, to the Amended
                   and Restated Employment Agreement dated as of September
                   17, 1997, by and between the Registrant and Harvey Karp.

10.2               Amended and Restated Consulting Agreement, dated October
                   25, 2007, by and between the Registrant and Harvey Karp.

99.1               Press Release, dated October 26, 2007

99.2               Mueller Industries, Inc.'s Quarterly Report to
                   Stockholders for the quarter ended September 29, 2007.
                   Such report is being furnished for the information of
                   the Securities and Exchange Commission only and is not
                   to be deemed filed as part of this Current Report on
                   Form 8-K.
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                                   SIGNATURES

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
as amended, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its
behalf by the undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                   MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.

                                   By:     /s/ Gary C. Wilkerson
                                           -------------------
                                   Name:   Gary C. Wilkerson
                                   Title:  Vice President, General Counsel
                                           and Secretary

Date: October 26, 2007
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                                                            EXHIBIT 10.1

                           THIRD AMENDMENT TO THE
                  AMENDED AND RESTATED EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT
                       DATED AS OF SEPTEMBER 17, 1997
                                   BETWEEN
                  HARVEY KARP AND MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.

          This Third Amendment to the Amended and Restated Employment
Agreement is made as of October 25, 2007, by and between Mueller
Industries, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), and Harvey Karp
(the "Executive").

     WHEREAS, the Company and the Executive are parties to an Amended and
Restated Employment Agreement dated as of September 17, 1997 (the
"Agreement"); and

     WHEREAS, the Company and the Executive desire to amend the Agreement
in order to extend the term of the Agreement as well as to bring the
Agreement into compliance with Section 409A of the Internal Revenue Code of
1986, as amended.

     NOW, THEREFORE, the parties agree as follows:

     1.   Section 1 of the Agreement shall be amended in its entirety to
read as follows:

          "The Employer agrees to employee the Executive, and the Executive
     hereby accepts such employment, as Chairman of the Board of Directors
     of the Employer.  The Executive's term of employment under this
     Agreement shall commence as of the date first written above and shall
     end on December 31, 2008; provided, that unless either party gives
     written notice to the other, at least 120 days prior to the end of the
     term of employment, of its intention not to renew the term, such term
     shall continue in effect until December 31, 2009, and shall thereafter
     renew for successive one-year periods until such notice is given or
     until Executive's employment is otherwise terminated as provided
     herein (the term of employment being referred to as the "Employment
     Period").

     2.   The third sentence of Section 4(c) of the Agreement shall be
amended in its entirety to read as follows:

          "In addition, at the Employer's expense, the Executive shall
     continue to participate in all of the Employer's health plans and
     programs for the remainder of the Employment Period as if he remained
     employed for such period, such benefits to be comparable to those
     currently provided."

     3.   Section 4(g)(iii) of the Agreement shall be deleted in its
entirety.
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     4.   A new Section 4(h) shall be added to the Agreement and shall read
in its entirety as follows:

          "Notwithstanding any provision in the Agreement to the contrary,
     any payment otherwise required to be made hereunder to the Executive
     at any date as a result of the termination of the Executive's
     employment shall be delayed for such period of time as may be
     necessary to meet the requirements of Section 409A(a)(2)(B)(i) of the
     Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code").  On the date
     that is six months and one day following the date on which the
     Executive's employment is terminated, there shall be paid to the
     Executive, in a single cash lump sum, an amount equal to the aggregate
     amount of all payments delayed pursuant to the preceding sentence.
     Thereafter, any payment required to be made as a result of the
     termination of the Employee's employment shall be made at the
     originally scheduled time or times in accordance with the terms set
     forth herein.

     5.   The other provisions and cross-references of the Agreement shall
be renumbered accordingly as a consequence of the additions and deletions
described herein.

     6.   To the extent not amended hereby, the Agreement shall continue
with full force and effect in accordance with its terms.



IN WITNESS WHEREOF, this Amendment has been entered into as of the date
first set forth above.

MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.               HARVEY KARP
/s/  Gary C. Wilkerson                 /s/  Harvey Karp
- -----------------------                ------------------
By:  Gary C. Wilkerson                 Signature
Title:  Vice President,
General Counsel and Secretary
                                       Harvey Karp
                                       ------------------
                                       Printed Name
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                                                            EXHIBIT 10.2

                  AMENDED AND RESTATED CONSULTING AGREEMENT

            This AMENDED AND RESTATED CONSULTING AGREEMENT, (the
"Agreement"), is made by and between MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC., a Delaware
corporation having its principal address at 8285 Tournament Drive, Suite
150, Memphis, Tennessee 38125 (the "Company"), and HARVEY KARP, an
individual residing at West End Road, (P.O. Box 30) East Hampton, New York
11937 (the "Executive").

                            W I T N E S S E T H:

            WHEREAS, the Executive is currently employed with the Company
pursuant to an Amended and Restated Employment Agreement, effective as of
September 17, 1997, and amended as of even date herewith (the "Employment
Agreement"), and the Company desires to retain the Executive to provide
certain consulting services to the Company following termination of his
employment;

            WHEREAS, the Company and the Executive are parties to that
certain Consulting Agreement, dated June 21, 2004 (the "Prior Consulting
Agreement"); and

            WHEREAS, the Company and the Executive wish to amend and
restate the Prior Consulting Agreement on the terms set forth in this
Agreement.

            NOW, THEREFORE, the parties hereto agree as follows:

            1. Effective Date.

            This Agreement shall become effective (the "Effective Date")
upon the termination of Executive's employment as Chairman of the Company,
provided that the Executive's employment has not been terminated by the
Company for Cause or on account of Executive's death or permanent
disability.

            2. Appointment as Independent Consultant.

            On the Effective Date, Executive shall be appointed as an
independent consultant and advisor to the Company.  As an independent
consultant and advisor to the Company, the Executive shall be available
upon reasonable notice given by the Company to consult with and advise the
Company on matters within his expertise and for which he had responsibility
for during his employment with the Company, provided that the Executive
shall not be required to devote more than 20 hours per month to such
consulting services during the first four (4) years of the Consulting
Period (as defined below) and not more than 10 hours per month to such
consulting services during the last two (2) years of the Consulting Period.
Executive shall not be required to render consulting services from any
particular location and shall not be required to travel or be present at
the Company's principal offices.
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            3. Consulting Period.

            The Executive shall be available to provide the consulting and
advisory services set forth in Section 1 above for a period commencing on
the Effective Date and ending on the sixth (6th) anniversary of the
Effective Date (the "Consulting Period").

            4. Consulting Fee and Benefits.

            a. As compensation for the Executive's consulting and advisory
services during the Consulting Period, the Company shall pay the Executive
as follows:
               (i) for each of the first four (4) years of the Consulting
            Period, an annual consulting fee equal to two-thirds of the
            Executive's Final Base Compensation, which shall be defined as
            the lesser of (i) the Executive's highest annual cash
            compensation (consisting of base salary and annual bonus) for
            the three-year period from 2005 to 2007 or (ii) $2 million;

               (ii) for each of the final two (2) years of the Consulting
            Period, an annual consulting fee equal to one-third of the
            Final Base Compensation; and

               (iii) such consulting fee shall be paid in equal
            installments in accordance with the normal payroll practices of



            the Company, not less frequently than monthly, except that
            compensation for the first six months of the Consulting Period
            shall be paid in a lump sum six months and one day following
            the Effective Date.

            b. The Executive shall be entitled to reimbursement for
reasonable business and travel expenses incurred in the performance of his
duties in accordance with the Company's normal reimbursement practices.

            c. For each calendar year during the Consulting Period, the
Company shall pay the Executive an amount equal to the Executive's cost of
obtaining private health insurance coverage having terms, substantially
equivalent to the health coverage provided to executive officers of the
Company as in effect from time to time during the Consulting Period.  Such
amounts shall be made on or after January 1 of each calendar year of the
Consulting Period, but in no event later than December 31 of each calendar
year of the Consulting Period.

            5. Termination of the Consulting Relationship.

            a. The Executive may terminate his consulting and advisory
relationship with the Company hereunder, with or without Good Reason, upon
thirty (30) days' advance written notice to the Company.  The Company may
terminate the Executive's consulting and advisory relationship with the
Company hereunder, with or without Cause, upon thirty (30) days' advance
written notice to the Executive.
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            b. The Company shall have Cause to terminate the Executive's
consulting and advisory relationship with the Company hereunder upon (i)
the Executive's willful and continued failure to substantially perform his
obligations hereunder, (ii) the engaging by the Executive in willful
misconduct which is demonstrably and materially injurious to the Company,
or (iii) the Executive's conviction of a felony for a crime of moral
turpitude.  For purposes of this Section 5.b., no act, or failure to act,
on the Executive's part shall be considered "willful" unless done, or
omitted to be done, by him not in good faith and without reasonable belief
that his action or omission was in the best interest of the Company.  The
Executive's consulting and advisory relationship may not be terminated for
Cause in the case of actions or omissions described in clauses (i) or (ii)
of this Section 5.b. unless the Company shall have given the Executive an
opportunity to cure any such actions or omissions during the 30-day period
after the Executive's receipt of written notice.

            c. The Executive shall have Good Reason to terminate his
consulting and advisory relationship with the Company hereunder upon any
breach of this Agreement by the Company, other than an immaterial, isolated
and inadvertent breach which did not occur in bad faith and is cured by the
Company within 10 days of notice thereof from the Executive.

            d. Upon the Company's termination of Executive's consulting and
advisory relationship by the Company hereunder for Cause or by the
Executive without Good Reason, neither the Executive nor the Company shall
have any further obligations hereunder.

            e. If the Company terminates the Executive's consulting and
advisory relationship hereunder without Cause, or if the Executive
terminates such relationship for Good Reason, the Company shall continue to
pay to the Executive the amounts which would have been payable to the
Executive pursuant to Sections 4(a) and 4(c) of this Agreement for the
remaining term of the Consulting Period had such relationship not been so
terminated, which amounts shall be paid at the same time or times as they
would have been paid had such relationship not been so terminated.

            6. Noncompetition.

            During the Consulting Period, the Executive shall not, without
the Company's consent, directly or indirectly engage in any Competitive
Activity (as defined below).  "Competitive Activity" shall mean the
participation in or becoming an employee, director, officer, consultant,
independent contractor or advisor of or to, or otherwise providing services
to any business, partnership, firm, association, corporation or other
entity which conducts business that is the same as or substantially similar
to and is or would be competitive with the business of the Company at the
time.  Nothing herein, however, shall prohibit Executive from acquiring or
holding any issue of stock or securities of any business, individual,
partnership, firm, or corporation (collectively "Entity") which has any
securities listed on a national securities exchange or quoted in the daily
listing of over-the-counter market securities, provided that at any one



time he and members of his immediate family do not own more than five
percent of the voting securities of any such Entity.
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            7. Notices.

            Any notice or other communication hereunder shall be made in
writing by hand-delivery or telecopier (and, if by telecopier, followed by
a copy either delivered by hand within three days thereafter or sent by
registered first-class mail on the next business day) and shall be deemed
to have been delivered and received when delivered by hand, if personally
delivered, or when transmission is confirmed, if telecopied, as follows:
(a) if to the Executive at the address shown at the beginning of this
Agreement and at the following telecopier numbers:  (631) 329-8046 and
(212) 984-2480 or to such other person(s) or address(es) or telecopier
number(s) as the Executive shall have furnished to the Company in writing,
and (b) if to the Company at the address shown at the beginning of this
Agreement and at the following telecopier number:  (901) 753-3251,
attention of the Board of Directors, with copies to the Company at the same
address, Attention:  General Counsel, and to Willkie Farr & Gallagher LLP,
787 Seventh Avenue, New York, New York 10019, Attention:  Serge Benchetrit,
Esq., telecopier number (212) 728-8111, or to such other person(s) or
address(es) or telecopier number(s) as such persons or the Company shall
have furnished to the Executive in writing.

            8. Certain Additional Payments by the Employer.

            a. Anything in this Agreement to the contrary notwithstanding,
in the event it shall be determined that any payment, distribution, waiver
of Company rights, acceleration of vesting of any stock options or
restricted stock, or any other payment or benefit in the nature of
compensation to or for the benefit of the Executive, alone or in
combination (whether such payment, distribution, waiver, acceleration or
other benefit is made pursuant to the terms of this Agreement or any other
agreement, plan or arrangement providing payments or benefits in the nature
of compensation to or for the benefit of the Executive, but determined
without regard to any additional payments required under this Section 8) (a
"Payment") would be subject to the excise tax imposed by Section 4999 of
the Code (or any successor provision) or any interest or penalties are
incurred by the Executive with respect to such excise tax (such excise tax,
together with any such interest and penalties, are hereinafter collectively
referred to as the "Excise Tax"), then the Executive shall be entitled to
receive an additional payment (a "Gross-Up Payment") in an amount such that
after payment by the Executive of all taxes with respect to the Gross-Up
Payment (including any interest or penalties imposed with respect to such
taxes), including, without limitation, any income taxes (and any interest
and penalties imposed with respect thereto) and Excise Tax imposed upon the
Gross-Up Payment, the Executive retains an amount of the Gross-Up Payment
equal to the Excise Tax imposed upon the Payments.

            b. Subject to the provisions of Section 8(c), all
determinations required to be made under this Section 8, including whether
and when a Gross-Up Payment is required and the amount of such Gross-Up
Payment and the assumptions to be utilized in arriving at such
determination, shall be made by the nationally recognized accounting firm
then auditing the accounts of the Company (the "Accounting Firm") which
shall provide detailed supporting calculations both to the Company and the
Executive within 15 business days of the receipt of notice from the
Executive that there has been a Payment, or such earlier time as is
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requested by the Company.  In the event that the Accounting Firm is
unwilling or unable to perform its obligations pursuant to this Section 8,
the Executive shall appoint another nationally recognized accounting firm
to make the determinations required hereunder (which accounting firm shall
then be referred to hereunder as the Accounting Firm).  All fees and
expenses of the Accounting Firm shall be borne solely by the Company.  Any
Gross-Up Payment, determined pursuant to this Section 8, shall be paid by
the Company to the Executive within five days of the receipt of the
Accounting Firm's determination.  Any determination by the Accounting Firm
shall be binding upon the Company and the Executive.  The parties hereto
acknowledge that, as a result of the potential uncertainty in the
application of Section 4999 of the Code (or any successor provision) at the
time of the initial determination by the Accounting Firm hereunder, it is
possible that the Company will not have made Gross-Up Payments which should
have been made consistent with the calculations required to be made
hereunder (an "Underpayment").  In the event that the Employer exhausts its
remedies pursuant to Section 8(c) and the Executive thereafter is required
to make a payment of any Excise Tax, the Accounting Firm shall determine



the amount of the Underpayment that has occurred and any such Underpayment
shall be promptly paid by the Company to or for the benefit of the
Executive.

            c. The Executive shall notify the Company in writing of any
claim by the Internal Revenue Service that, if successful, would require
the payment by the Company of the Gross-Up Payment.  Such notification
shall be given as soon as practicable but no later than 20 business days
after the Executive is informed in writing of such claim and shall apprise
the Company of the nature of such claim and the date on which such claim is
requested to be paid.  The Executive shall not pay such claim prior to the
expiration of the 30-day period following the date on which he gives such
notice to the Company (or such shorter period ending on the date that any
payment of taxes with respect to such claim is due).  If the Company
notifies the Executive in writing prior to the expiration of such period
that it desires to contest such claim, the Executive shall:

               (i) give the Company any information reasonably requested
            by the Company relating to such claim,

               (ii) take such action in connection with contesting such
            claim as the Company shall reasonably request in writing from
            time to time, including, without limitation, accepting legal
            representation with respect to such claim by an attorney
            reasonably selected by the Company,

               (iii) cooperate with the Company in good faith in order
            effectively to contest such claim, and

               (iv) permit the Company to participate in any proceedings
            relating to such claim;

provided, however, that the Company shall bear and pay directly all costs
and expenses (including additional interest and penalties) incurred in
connection with such contest and shall indemnify and hold the Executive
harmless, on an after-tax basis, for any Excise Tax or income tax
(including interest and penalties with respect thereto) imposed as a result
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of such representation and payment of costs and expenses.  Without limiting
the foregoing provisions of this Section 8(c), the Company shall control
all proceedings taken in connection with such contest and, at its sole
option, may pursue or forgo any and all administrative appeals, proceedings,
hearings and conferences with the taxing authority in respect of such claim
and may, at its sole option, either direct the Executive to pay the tax
claimed and sue for a refund or contest the claim in any permissible manner,
and the Executive agrees to prosecute such contest to a determination
before any administrative tribunal, in a court of initial jurisdiction and
in one or more appellate courts, as the Company shall determine; provided,
however, that if the Company directs the Executive to pay such claim and
sue for a refund, the Company shall advance the amount of such payment to
the Executive, on an interest-free basis, and shall indemnify and hold the
Executive harmless, on an after-tax basis, from any Excise Tax or income
tax (including interest or penalties with respect thereto) imposed with
respect to such advance or with respect to any imputed income with respect
to such advance; and further provided that any extension of the statute of
limitations relating to payment of taxes for the taxable year of the
Executive with respect to which such contested amount is claimed to be due
is limited solely to such contested amount.  Furthermore, the Company's
control of the contest shall be limited to issues with respect to which a
Gross-Up Payment would be payable hereunder and the Executive shall be
entitled to settle or contest, as the case may be, any other issue raised
by the Internal Revenue Service or any other taxing authority.

            d. If, after the receipt by the Executive of an amount advanced
by the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), the Executive becomes entitled to
receive any refund with respect to such claim, the Executive shall (subject
to the Company's complying with the requirements of Section 8(c)) promptly
pay to the Company the amount of such refund (together with any interest
paid or credited thereon after taxes applicable thereto).  If, after the
receipt by the Executive of an amount advanced by the Company pursuant to
Section 8(c), a determination is made that the Executive shall not be
entitled to any refund with respect to such claim and the Company does not
notify the Executive in writing of its intent to contest such denial of
refund prior to the expiration of 30 days after such determination, then
such advance shall be forgiven and shall not be required to be repaid and
the amount of such advance shall offset, to the extent thereof, the amount
of Gross-Up Payment required to be paid.

            9. Assignability.

            This Agreement shall not be assignable by the Company but shall
be binding upon and inure to the benefit of any successors to all or



substantially all of the business or assets of the Company.  The Company
shall require any such successor to expressly assume in writing all
obligations of the Company hereunder.  This Agreement shall not be
assignable by the Executive, but it shall inure to the benefit of, the
Executive's heirs, executors, administrators and legal representatives.

            10. Entire Agreement.

            This Agreement represents the entire agreement with respect to
the subject matter described herein, provided that nothing in this
Agreement shall adversely affect the rights of the parties under the
Employment Agreement.
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            11. Waivers, Amendments and Further Agreements.

            Neither this Agreement nor any term or condition hereof,
including without limitation the terms and conditions of this Section 11,
may be waived, modified or amended in whole or in part as against the
Company or the Executive except by written instrument executed by each of
the parties expressly stating that it is intended to operate as a waiver,
modification or amendment of this Agreement or the applicable term or
condition hereof.  Each of the parties hereto agrees to execute all such
further instruments and documents and to take all such further action as
the other party may reasonably require in order to effectuate the terms and
purposes of this Agreement.

            12. Severability.

            In case one or more of the provisions contained in this
Agreement shall be or become invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any
respect, the validity, legality and enforceability of the remaining
provisions contained herein shall not in any way be affected or impaired
thereby.

            13. Governing Law.

            This Agreement shall be governed by and construed and enforced
in accordance with the law of the State of New York, without regard to the
principles of conflicts of law thereof.

            14. Arbitration; Legal Fees.

            Any dispute, controversy or claim arising out of or relating to
this Agreement or the breach thereof shall be finally settled by
arbitration by a single arbitrator in accordance with the rules then in
effect of the American Arbitration Association in an arbitration in New
York, New York.  Judgment upon an award rendered by the arbitrator may be
entered in any court of competent jurisdiction.  To the extent that the
Executive prosecutes or defends, whether by arbitration or through a
judicial proceeding, a dispute, controversy or claim relating to this
Agreement which results in a judgment, award or settlement in the
Executive's favor in any material respect, the Company shall reimburse the
Executive for all reasonable fees and costs (including legal fees) incurred
by the Executive in such successful prosecution or defense.

            15. Headings.

            The headings in this Agreement are solely for convenience of
reference and shall be given no effect in the construction or
interpretation of this Agreement.

            16. Counterparts.

            This Agreement may be executed in counterparts each of which
shall be deemed an original but which together shall constitute one and the
same instrument
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            IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed or caused to be
executed this Agreement as of the date indicated below.

                                       MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.

                                       By:  /s/ Gary C. Wilkerson
                                            -----------------------
                                            Name: Gary C. Wilkerson
                                            Title: Vice President, General
                                                   Counsel and Secretary
                                            Date: October 25, 2007



                                            /s/ Harvey Karp
                                            -----------------------
                                            Harvey Karp
                                            Date: October 25, 2007
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                                                              EXHIBIT 99.1
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                               Contact: Kent A. McKee
Memphis, TN-October 26, 2007                                (901) 753-3208

                   MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.: ANNOUNCEMENT

     MEMPHIS, Tenn., Oct 26 /PRNewswire-FirstCall/ -- Mueller Industries,
Inc. (NYSE: MLI), announced today that its Chief Executive Officer, William
D. O'Hagan, has been diagnosed with lung cancer and will undergo treatment.
Mr. O'Hagan will remain active as Chief Executive Officer, although his
treatment regimen may require absences from time to time.  Mueller's Board
of Directors has extended the employment term of Harvey L. Karp, Chairman
of the Board, until December 31, 2008, subject to year-to-year extensions
thereafter.  Mueller also announced that Gregory L. Christopher has been
named Chief Operating Officer.

     Mueller Industries, Inc. is a leading manufacturer of copper tube and
fittings; brass and copper alloy rod, bar and shapes; aluminum and brass
forgings; aluminum and copper impact extrusions; plastic fittings and
valves; refrigeration valves and fittings; and fabricated tubular products.
Mueller's operations are located throughout the United States and in
Canada, Mexico, Great Britain, and China. Mueller's business is importantly
linked to (1) the construction of new homes; (2) the improvement and
reconditioning of existing homes and structures; and (3) the commercial
construction market, which includes office buildings, factories, hotels,
hospitals, etc.

     Statements in this release that are not strictly historical may be
"forward-looking" statements, which involve risks and uncertainties. These
include economic and currency conditions, continued availability of raw
materials and energy, market demand, pricing, competitive and technological
factors, and the availability of financing, among others, as set forth in
the Company's SEC filings. The words "outlook," "estimate," "project,"
"intend," "expect," "believe," "target," and similar expressions are
intended to identify forward-looking statements. The reader should not
place undue reliance on forward-looking statements, which speak only as of
the date of this report. The Company has no obligation to publicly update
or revise any forward-looking statements to reflect events after the date
of this report.

CONTACT: Kent A. McKee of Mueller Industries, Inc., +1-901-753-3208
CO: Mueller Industries, Inc.



                                                                Exhibit 99.2
To Our Stockholders, Customers, and Employees

                      Mueller's Third Quarter Earnings

     We are pleased to report Mueller's net income for the third quarter
was $31.3 million, or 84 cents per diluted share.  This compares with $51.6
million, or $1.38 per diluted share, for the third quarter of 2006, which
included a one-time tax benefit of 28 cents per diluted share.

     Our earnings for the third quarter of 2007 were the second best third
quarter in our history, and were achieved despite the steep decline in the
housing market.

     Net sales for the three months ended September 29, 2007 were $693.7
million, compared with net sales of $636.0 million for the third quarter of
2006.

     Our Plumbing and Refrigeration segment posted third quarter operating
earnings of $52.3 million and includes a one-time gain of approximately
$8.9 million (pre-tax) pertaining to a copper antitrust litigation
settlement.  Our OEM segment posted operating earnings of $5.6 million
during the third quarter of 2007.

     We believe the decline in the housing market is nearing a bottom, and
that indicators of a recovery phase will be evident by mid-2008, and then
gradually pick up momentum.

     Meanwhile, the commercial-industrial sector of the construction
industry has been in an upward trend, having grown by fifteen percent over
the year before.  Mueller's margins, in this sector of our business, have
historically been good.

     We have noted that many of our customers have reduced their in-house
inventories of our products, in part due to the volatile copper market.
However, this means that any improvement in our markets, will result in
immediate business for Mueller.

     The undersigned, Bill O'Hagan, Chief Executive Officer, has been
diagnosed with lung cancer and will undergo treatment.  I will remain active
as Chief Executive Officer, although my treatment regimen may require
absences from time to time.

     Mueller's Board of Directors has extended the employment term of
Harvey L. Karp, Chairman of the Board, until December 31, 2008, subject to
year-to-year extensions thereafter.

     We are pleased to announce that Greg Christopher has been named Chief
Operating Officer.  Greg is 45 years old and has been with Mueller since 1992
in increasingly significant management positions.

Sincerely,

/S/Harvey L. Karp                      /S/William D. O'Hagan
Harvey L. Karp                         William D. O'Hagan
Chairman of the Board                  President and Chief Executive Officer

October 26, 2007
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<TABLE>
                          MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.
                 CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF INCOME
                   (In thousands, except per share data)
<CAPTION>
                                               For the Quarter Ended
                                        September 29,           September 30,
                                             2007                    2006
                                                     (Unaudited)
<S>                                      <C>                     <C>
Net sales                                $   693,682             $   635,998

Cost of goods sold                           603,219                 528,946
Depreciation and amortization                 11,582                  10,462
Selling, general, and
   administrative expense                     36,246                  34,787
Copper antitrust litigation
   settlement                                 (8,865)                      -
                                           ----------             ----------

   Operating income                           51,500                  61,803
Interest expense                              (5,384)                 (5,085)
Other income, net                              4,060                   1,452
                                          ----------              ----------

   Income before income taxes                 50,176                  58,170



Income tax expense                           (18,852)                 (6,591)
                                          ----------              ----------

Net income                               $    31,324             $    51,579
                                          ==========              ==========

Weighted average shares
   for basic earnings per share               37,075                  36,976
Effect of dilutive stock options                 234                     379
                                          ----------              ----------

Adjusted weighted average shares
   for diluted earnings per share             37,309                  37,355
                                          ----------              ----------

Basic earnings per share                 $      0.84             $      1.39
                                          ==========              ==========

Diluted earnings per share               $      0.84             $      1.38
                                          ==========              ==========

Dividends per share                      $      0.10             $      0.10
                                          ==========              ==========
</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
                          MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.
           CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF INCOME (continued)
                   (In thousands, except per share data)
<CAPTION>
                                              For the Nine Months Ended
                                        September 29,           September 30,
                                             2007                    2006
                                                     (Unaudited)
<S>                                      <C>                     <C>
Net sales                                $ 2,076,111             $ 1,966,700

Cost of goods sold                         1,801,543               1,623,053
Depreciation and amortization                 33,854                  31,033
Selling, general, and
   administrative expense                    110,144                 109,435
Copper antitrust litigation
   settlement                                 (8,865)                      -
                                          ----------              ----------

   Operating income                          139,435                 203,179
Interest expense                             (16,567)                (15,161)
Other income, net                             10,938                   3,398
                                          ----------              ----------

   Income before income taxes                133,806                 191,416
Income tax expense                           (47,171)                (47,722)
                                          ----------              ----------

Net income                               $    86,635             $   143,694
                                          ==========              ==========

Weighted average shares
   for basic earnings per share               37,054                  36,853
Effect of dilutive stock options                 185                     396
                                          ----------              ----------

Adjusted weighted average shares
   for diluted earnings per share             37,239                  37,249
                                          ----------              ----------

Basic earnings per share                 $      2.34             $      3.90
                                          ==========              ==========

Diluted earnings per share               $      2.33             $      3.86
                                          ==========              ==========

Dividends per share                      $      0.30             $      0.30
                                          ==========              ==========
</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
                          MUELLER INDUSTRIES, INC.
                    CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS
                               (In thousands)
<CAPTION>
                                        September 29,           December 30,
                                             2007                    2006
                                                     (Unaudited)
<S>                                      <C>                     <C>
Assets

Cash and cash equivalents                $   273,211             $   200,471
Accounts receivable, net                     351,707                 281,679
Inventories                                  231,228                 258,647
Other current assets                          35,669                  35,397
                                          ----------              ----------

     Total current assets                    891,815                 776,194

Property, plant, and equipment, net          320,082                 315,064
Other assets                                 189,975                 177,649
                                          ----------              ----------
                                         $ 1,401,872             $ 1,268,907
                                          ==========              ==========

Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity

Current portion of long-term debt        $    33,669             $    35,998
Accounts payable                             134,569                  96,095
Other current liabilities                    129,294                 123,426
                                          ----------              ----------

     Total current liabilities               297,532                 255,519

Long-term debt                               307,988                 308,154
Pension and postretirement liabilities        45,220                  36,599
Environmental reserves                         9,159                   8,907
Deferred income taxes                         42,030                  46,408
Other noncurrent liabilities                   1,995                   2,206
                                          ----------              ----------

     Total liabilities                       703,924                 657,793

Minority interest in subsidiaries             22,419                  22,300

Stockholders' equity                         675,529                 588,814
                                          ----------              ----------

                                         $ 1,401,872             $ 1,268,907
                                          ==========              ==========
</TABLE>
     Statements in this release that are not strictly historical may be
"forward-looking" statements, which involve risks and uncertainties.  These
include economic and currency conditions, continued availability of raw
materials, market demand, pricing, and competitive and technological factors,
among others, as set forth in the Company's SEC filings. These filings are
available through our website at www.muellerindustries.com.
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